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We start every meeting with a socializing period from 6:00 p.m. to 6:30 p.m. 
At 6:30 p.m., we start our membership meeting that consists of: Door Prize 
Drawings (Junior and Adult), General Business and a Short Program. We 

have a Live Auction (must be a member to enter items in the auction & limit of 
5 items per meeting) that begins at 7 p.m. YNs have their own  

meeting during the auction. We like to dismiss before 8:45 pm if at all  
possible. 

EDITOR’S CORNER 
                     
       
 May has been a very busy month for us. Mom 
has bookend storytelling events for this month. In the 
middle, there have been several coin shows and farm 
shows! Busy, Busy, Busy! I’m looking forward to 
June. I’m hoping it will slow down. But I’m not going 
to hold my breath. When I do, it seems to cause every-
thing to go crazy! I hope you are surviving the storms 
that blew through. We’ve had several large branches 
down in our yard and the neighborhood. 
 The St. Charles trip is coming up. Be sure to 
sign up for your seat on the bus. We got a great pro-
gram coming up at our June meeting. Remember that 
we need help setting up our meetings and taking down 
the tables and chairs. Help does not need to be limited 
to adults only. YN members can help set up and take 
down. 
 Hope to see everyone at the next meeting!   
Until then, stay safe, dry, healthy and happy. 

     Dyan  

Be sure to check out our website,  www.ozarkscoinclub.weebly.com, for  
important information. 

Annual Kansas Numismatic Association 
Coin & Stamp Show 
June 16, 17, 18, 2022 

Cessna Activity Center 
2744 George Washington Blvd. 

Wichita, KS 

UPCOMING SHOW 
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 Ozarks’ Coin Club Minutes 

May 3, 2022 
 

Our monthly meeting was held at the Discovery Center. 
Social hour began promptly with pizza from Papa John's Pizza.  Thank you to EVERYONE that helped with 
set-up, clean-up, dessert, food, ice, auction, and the many other jobs it takes to make our monthly meetings run 
smoothly. There were 42 adults and 15 youth in attendance for a total Fifty-seven (57). 
 
The meeting was called to order at 6:33 pm by our President Nancy R. 
 
Nancy welcomed members and visitors.  Remember to contact anyone on the board if you wish to make a 
presentation or take over one of the jobs that are still available. Consider secretary, youth director, or bourse 
chair. 
 
Jim G passed around a sign up sheet to ride the bus to the coin show in St. Charles on Friday, July 22. 
 
Ed P made a remarkable presentation on auction etiquette and some good ideas to make purchases and tips to 
consider. 
 
The auction started at 7:07 pm and ended at 8:03 pm.  Thanks to David N, Brian S, and Jesse J. 
 
 May YN program was "U.S. Mint Coinage of WW II,  U.S. and Foreign". 
 
YN Drawings: 1968-S--1974-S Lincoln cents; 3 "V" nickels 1897, 1899, 1901; 1916-S F Barber dime; 
3   Mercury dimes 1927-D, 1928, 1929-D; 1944-D Unc Mercury dime; 2004-S PF69 ultra cameo Michigan 
Qtr; 1776-1976-D Bicent. Ike dollar; 2011 Rutherford Hayes Presidential dollar; 46 Lincoln cents in folder 
starting 1941; 1977 Unc U.S. mint set; 1989 U.S. proof set; 1984 U.S. mint set in educational holder; $1 star 
Barr note; 2 U.S. dollar star notes with consecutive serial #'s; 1945 Canadian Victory nickel; 25 foreign coins; 
100 & 500 Yen Japanese notes 
 
Adult Drawing: 1897 Barber Quarter; 2018 ½ oz Mexican Libertad                  
                 

Drawing for the certificate this month was worth $5.00.  Dyan E name was drawn and was present.  Next 
month will be $5.00. 
Meeting adjourned at 8:06 pm. 

Ozarks’ Coin Club Auction Table Rules 
 

 1. Items must be numismatic related 
 2. You must be a member of the club to place items in the auction 
 3. You must be present to place an item in the auction 
 4. You may place up to five items in the auction 
 5. You may place NO MORE than one item per lot – the table is divided into lots 
 6. Complete an information sheet 
  Complete the auction sign-in page 
  The seller number is your club member number from your membership card 
  Description of item 
  Starting bid 
 7. Anyone may bid including visitors 
  A member’s bid number is your club member number that is on your membership card 
  Visitors can obtain a bid number from the president or secretary of the club 
 8. Sellers may not bid on their own items 
 9. Seller is responsible for collecting money from the buyer 
10. All sales are final once the meeting is adjourned 



Ozarks’ Coin Club Board Meeting  
May 10, 2022 

 
Present:  Nancy R, Brian S, Dyan E, Judy C, Jim C, Jim G, and Jesse J. 
 
Meeting called to order at 6:14 pm by our President Nancy R. 
 
Brian S moved to change the wording in the Guidelines for Senior Scholarship Gift.  Option A will be changed 
from turning in assignments for 12 months to turn in at 9 months.  Dyan E seconded the motion.  Motion car-
ried. 
 
Dyan E moved that all youth will be given the option at age 13 to become a Jr. Member or stay as YN (young 
numismatist). Brian S seconded the motion.  Motion carried.  Both motions will take effect next year. 
 
Jesse J moved to buy Red Books every three years.  Brian S seconded the motion.  Motion carried.  Brian S is 
checking on prices to buy a case of Red Books. 
 
Jesse J has been working on the postcards for the coin show.  Brian S moved for Jesse J to buy a full page of 
stickers to use for the postcards.  Dyan E seconded the motion.  Motion carried. 
 
April Financials:  Truman Carter Account:  Beginning balance  $27,379.76; Expenditures:  $2512.94; Checks 
not cleared:  $0.00; Deposits:  $10.00; Interest:  $ 0.22; Ending balance:  $ 24,877.04 
 

The bank statement for April was reviewed and approved by Jesse J and Dyan E. 
 

The motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Jesse J.  It was seconded by Brian S. 
Meeting was adjourned at 8:26 pm.  

ST. CHARLES BUS TRIP 
 

 

 The OCC will be reserving a Fisk bus for the Fri., 
July 22, trip to St. Charles to attend the Missouri 
Numismatic Society's annual coin show. The bus 
will leave at 7:30 am sharp! Please call Jim G (417-
886-8336) or e-mail (guy1962@sbcglobal.net) if 
you plan to go. 
 
Remember that the club will pay for the YN’s din-
ner at MO Hick BBQ in Cuba and give them $20 
spend while at the show! 

 
Missouri Numismatic Society 

62nd Annual Coin Show 
July 21, 22, 23, 2022 

 
St Charles Convention Center 
One Convention Center Plaza 

St. Charles, MO 

It takes a VILLAGE to foster interest in NUMISMATICS in the youth. 
We need you to be part of our VILLAGE. 
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 National Coin Week Comes to Mt. Vernon, MO 
 
 Picture this: It is National Coin Week and you want to do some youth outreach and share coins and 
collecting with children. What do you do? Well, you do what our Vice-President did and contact your former 
math teacher turned children’s librarian and ask if you can do a program for two groups of home school stu-
dents. That’s right, Dyan E and her son, Dillon, shared their knowledge of numismatics and coin collecting 
with 23 homeschoolers at the Mount Vernon, MO library on April 20, 2022. The youth ranged from 1st grade 
through 5th grade in one group and 6th through 12th grade in another. 
 Both groups watched a power point about the history of coins and collecting. Both groups watched 
videos on the mint that were found on the US Mint for Kids website. In both groups, a drawing was held and 
someone in each group left with a Whitman folder for the new Women’s Quarter series with a Washington 
Crossing the Delaware quarter in it. The younger class did a coin rubbing activity, a design your own coin ac-
tivity and learned about starting and storing a collection. The older class watched a short video on coin design-
ers and then did a coin scavenger hunt and a spot the differences worksheet for Missouri’s America the Beau-
tiful quarter. They took home the design your own coin activity. We gave the older children foreign coins to 
kick start their collection. 
 The kids seemed to love it and are still talking about it. Ms. Cindy at the library sent us a nice thank 
you note that needs to be shared with the club. Cindy wrote “…The children really enjoyed it – as did I!- and 
learned a lot of valuable information…” 
 Without Betty G’s loan of red books and other numismatic related books, this program would not have 
gone as smoothly as it did. THANK YOU, BETTY G. 
  


